
  On Tuesday Rev. Fremmer and a group from St Wil-

frid’s came up to school for ‘Open the book’. This is a 

national project which offers primary school children 

an opportunity to hear key Bible stories, from a team of 

Christians from local churches. The children really look forward to these vis-

its as the church make a huge effort with terrific costumes and props. 

This week five children from Year 3 joined the visitors on stage and gave real-

ly good performances. The message we learned about this week was for-

giveness. As with everything the church do they made it relevant for children 

who come from Christian families and those whose family have different be-

liefs or are atheists or agnostics. This theme of forgiveness has been further 

developed across school. We have been discussing this quote: 

‘Everyone makes mistakes, it’s part of being human.’ 

  
The children are so thoughtful! They have talked about times they have for-

given someone who upset them and times they didn’t say they were sorry 

but wished they had! I really like the Values Curriculum we have. I think it 

provides a really effective structure for us to develop the children's social 

skills and emotional intelligence. There is much more information about our 

values on our website, with leaflets explaining each value we try to follow. 

  

 

Children are awarded House 

Points for effort, achievement 

and kindness to others. This 

week’s points totals are 

Welton = 751 

Morrison = 561 

Ireland = 852 
 

 

 

At KPS we believe that good 

manners are essential and the 

teaching of these is at the centre 

of our curriculum. This week  

 1RT and 5C have been recog-

nised as having the best manners 

in school. 

 

Every day your child spends in 

school really matters. This week’s 

attendance superstars are: 

1RT with 100% 

3AB with 100% 

6H with 100% 

Weekly Reminders 
 Could all long hair be tied back and earrings be removed/removable for PE  

 Please try to arrive at school on time. We know it makes a difference to children’s confidence 

 Remember to check that you are not blocking people’s drives when parking around school 
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It’s nearly time!  

Please come along and bring your friends and family. 

Saturday 22nd June  



 
Year 6 

Stanley 

Year 5 

Aaron, Skye & George 

Year 4 

Finley 

Year 3 

Freddie 

Year 2 

Year 1 

Tvisha & Lois 

EYFS 

Ellis & Nathan 

   

Friday 21st June 

is 
Summer Fayre 

Dress Down Day 

Donations of cakes or cook-

ies for the Summer Fayre 

(homemade or shop 

bought)  NO NUTS PLEASE 

  

If you can help at the Fayre 

please contact Olivia 

through the school office. 

  

STOP PRESS—Watch out 

for exciting developments 

on the playground next 

week—all funded by our 

brilliant KPA! 

 

A wash out this week! But this has not stopped our team and brilliant children ploughing on in the poor 

conditions. There have been lots of different focuses across the year groups, such as athletics, cricket, 

hockey, and handball.   

The year 3/4s have a football tournament kindly hosted by The Kibworth School on Friday. So fingers 

crossed the weather holds out and everyone has a great time.                                                          Mr Norton 

 

The week beginning 24th June is ‘Sports Week’. Mr K has got many of the local clubs to come into school but if you 
have a particular sporting skill or contacts with a sports club who may be willing to come in please contact Mr K. 

Sex and Relationships Policy Consultation 
Following a change in Government legislation, all schools have to update their Sex 

and Relationships policy. As part of this process there is an opportunity for a pa-

rental consultation on the new policy. We have uploaded the draft policy to our 

website for you to view. 

https://www.kibworthprimary.org.uk/parent-resources/school-policies  

If you have any feedback or questions please write or email FAO Mrs Torpey to 

the school office or office@dsatkibworth.org by 21/06/19 

Year 6 - Victorians 
In Year 6, we have just come to the end of our Revolution topic where we have 

been learning about Victorian society and how it differed to the one of today, in 

particular with regards to the education of children. Unlike today, not all children 

had the right to an education: you could only go to school if your family was 

wealthy. In poor households, children had to work to earn money for their families 

but these jobs often caused severe long-term health problems and in some cases 

even death. For example, one of the worst jobs that a child could undertake was 

mining. Because of natural gas pockets, cave-ins (which were the most common) 

and explosions frequently occurred which could result in many fatalities. In all jobs, 

children would not only have had to work in atrocious conditions, but they also had 

to work for up to sixteen hours a day. In many cases, the workers needed to do 

overtime just to earn a salary. Learning about this, has made us in Year 6 realise 

how lucky we are to be able to go to school. The next time we wake up and don’t 

feel like leaving our beds, we should remember that many children were made to 

work instead and many still have to in other countries around the world today. 

By Alex and Daniel  

18.06.2019 -  6R visit to Ernest Cook 
20.06.2019 -  2L visit to Ernest Cook 
22.06.2019 -  KPA Summer Fayre 
25.06.2019 -  Summer Showcase (3.30-4.30pm) 
26.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (2pm & 7pm) 
27.06.2019 -  6S visit to Ernest Cook 
27.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (7pm) 
27.06.2019 -  KS1 Sports Day 
28.06.2019 -  FS visit to West Lodge Farm Park 
28.06.2019 -  KS2 Sports Day 
04.07.2019 -  2P visit to Ernest Cook 
04.07.2019 -  School Discos 
05.07.2019 -  Yr 2 Family Worship 
05.07.2019 -  Reports to parents 
11.07.2019 -  Yr 6 Leavers Service at St Wilfrid’s Church 
12.07.2019 -  Last day of term 

https://www.kibworthprimary.org.uk/parent-resources/school-policies

